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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
We, the Polish Family Church, would like to invite you to the 2nd generation workshop that will be 
organized in Glanow, Poland. The workshop is for the teenagers 14+. It will start with dinner on 
December 27th, 2014 (arrival day), and finish with breakfast on January 3rd, 2015 (departure day). 
 
As you may know, it’s been already for three years that we’ve organized international 2 generation 
workshops in Glanow. This year we would also like to invite teenagers not only from Poland, but 
also from other European countries. 
 
As majority of our teenagers participated in summer programs organized by ESGD either in 
Camberg, Germany, or in the Netherlands, we want to provide some continuity, a chance for our 
children to deepen their understanding of the Divine Principle, of their own identity and their 
relationship with Heavenly Parent, True Parents and with each other. 
 
In connection to these issues, we chose True Mother’s words “Love, Forgive, Unite” as the motto of 
the workshop. We would like to help our teenagers understand, how these words can be applied in 
their everyday life, how through practicing them they can discover their identity, develop deeper 
relationships with Heavenly Parent, True Parents and others, to deal effectively with problems that 
inevitably appear when relating to family members, peers, etc. 
 
This time Beatrice Clyburn will be the main lecturer at the seminar. Many of you may know her as 
she’s been lecturing at 15- day European DP workshops for many years. Joyce Koetsier will be the 
MC of the workshop. All the lectures will be given in English. 
 
We are in the process of negotiating participation of some elder second generation representatives, 
who will be the workshop team leaders. The seminar will include lectures, discussions in teams and 
different activities. In the afternoon we will provide sport activities in a hall. If the weather allows 
we will have some activities in the snow. We will also have reflection time/midnight prayer and 
joyful New Year celebration on the night of Dec 31st-Jan 1st. As all our teenagers are incredibly 
creative, we hope that they will be prepared to present their talents during that night. 
 
It is also possible that we will have the Purity Ring Ceremony during the workshop for those teens 
who’ve turned 14 and don’t have the purity ring yet. We had such a ceremony last year, and it 



proved to be a very beautiful, deep and moving experience for everybody. We are asking those 
who’d like to be part of it to inform us about it when registering for the workshop. 
 
The cost of the workshop will be PLN 380 (EUR 90) per participant. Every participant is asked to 
bring a sleeping bag. 
 
Application deadline is December 1st. Please, try to apply as soon as possible due to the limited 
number of workshop spaces – we can accommodate only 40 participants. 
 
Glanow is located about 30km away from the international airport in Cracow. For those coming by 
plane or train we will organize the pick-up (although you’ll need to pay some extra money for that). 
 
We would also like to suggest the 21 day condition of your choice for the success of the workshop 
starting from Dec. 1st. It would be good if both parents and teenagers join this condition. 
 
The workshop director is Bogdan Brzyski. As there are many practical details to take care of, we ask 
you to send all the correspondence, including questions and application for the workshop, to Bogdan 
and Anna Brzyski  
 
Please, pass this invitation to all who may be interested. 
 
Martha Kral                                 Bogdan Brzyski 
FFWPU Poland,                          Workshop Director 
National Leader  
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We, the Polish Family Church, would like to invite you to the 2nd generation workshop that 
will be organized in Glanow, Poland. The workshop is for the teenagers 14+. It will start with 
dinner on December 27th, 2014 (arrival day), and finish with breakfast on January 3rd, 2015 
(departure day). 
 
As you may know, it’s been already for three years that we’ve organized international 2 
generation workshops in Glanow. This year we would also like to  invite teenagers not only 
from Poland, but also from other European countries. 
 
As majority of our teenagers participated in summer programs organized by ESGD either in 
Camberg, Germany, or in the Netherlands, we want to provide some continuity, a chance for 
our children to deepen their understanding of the Divine Principle, of their own identity and 
their relationship with Heavenly Parent, True Parents and with each other. 
 
In connection to these issues, we chose True Mother’s words “Love, Forgive, Unite” as the 
motto of the workshop. We would like to  help our teenagers understand, how these words 
can be applied in their everyday life, how through practicing them they can discover their 
identity, develop deeper relationships with Heavenly Parent, True Parents and others, to deal 
effectively with problems that inevitably appear when relating to family members, peers, etc. 
 
This time Beatrice Clyburn will be the main lecturer at the seminar. Many of you may know 
her as she’s  been lecturing at 15- day European DP workshops for many years. Joyce 
Koetsier will be the MC of the workshop.  All the lectures will be given in English. 
 
We are in the process of negotiating participation of some elder second generation 
representatives, who will be the workshop team leaders.  
 
The seminar will include lectures, discussions in teams and different activities. In the 
afternoon we will provide sport activities in a hall. If the weather allows  we will have some 
activities in the snow. 
 
We will also have reflection time/midnight prayer and joyful New Year celebration on the 
night of Dec 31st-Jan 1st. As all our teenagers are incredibly creative, we hope that they will be 
prepared to present their talents during that night. 
 
It is also possible that we will have the Purity Ring Ceremony during the workshop for those 
teens who’ve turned 14 and don’t have the purity ring yet. We had such a ceremony last year, 
and it proved to be a very beautiful, deep and moving experience for everybody. We are 
asking those who’d like to be part of it to inform us about it when registering for the 
workshop. 
 
The cost of the workshop will be PLN 380 (EUR 90) per participant. Every participant is 



asked to bring a sleeping bag. 
 
Application deadline is December 1st. Please, try to apply as soon as possible due to the 
limited number of workshop spaces – we can accommodate only 40 participants.  
 
Glanow is located about 30km away from the international airport in  Cracow. For those 
coming by plane or train we will organize the pick-up (although you’ll need to pay some extra 
money for that). 
 
We would also like to suggest the 21 day condition of your choice for the success of the  
workshop starting from Dec.1st. It would be good if both parents and  teenagers join this 
condition. 
 
The workshop director is Bogdan Brzyski. As there are many practical details to take care of, 
we ask you to send all the correspondence, including questions and application for the 
workshop, to Bogdan and Anna Brzyski: brzyski@kr.onet.pl 
 
Please, pass this invitation to all who may be interested.  
 
Martha Kral,                                                                    Bogdan Brzyski 
FFWPU Poland,                                                              Workshop Director 
National Leader  
 
 


